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LĂěìÕÙ ¢éìě LěěĥÙΥ 

MESSAGE FROM OUR PRESIDENT 

Exciting news.....OFHSA has a new Executive Secretary! 

The Board of Managers is pleased to welcome Angela Murchie as the OFHSA Executive 
Secretary.  Angela brings a wealth of Home and School knowledge along with an 
exemplary skill set that is required of the Executive Secretary to support members of 
OFHSA at all levels of the organization.  Please join us in welcoming Angela to our team! 
 
Thank you to members, from the OFHSA Board of Managers, for their patience 
while the Federation office was operating with minimum staffing. 
 

Happy New Year to All!!   WELCOME TO 2017  
 
Canada celebrates 150 years of Confederation in 2017!   
http://bit.ly/Cdn150  
 
What celebration activities does your school, association or community have planned??? 
Personally, I am looking forward to celebrating milestones in 2017!  My husband and I 
will celebrate five decades of life, a quarter century of marriage and proudly witnessing 
our first child graduate from university! To round out the excitement, I am so proud to 
have reached the pinnacle of my H&S career as OFHSA President.  Alas, my term will 
conclude in the spring of 2017 when I join the company of those icons I have admired 
through my time with the organization. 
 
In an article by L MacDougall, President P.E.I. Home and School Federation, she wrote 
that, ñEven if you are not one to make New Yearsô resolutions, January is a good time to 
reflect on your situation and set your intentions for the year to come............ The new 
year is a good time to consider the power of new beginnings and to reaffirm, to change, 
learn and grow.ò http://bit.ly/janPEI So, I asked myself, as an organization, how does 
OFHSA exemplify the H&S movement at the local, school board and provincial level, to 
reaffirm the potential of our children in public education to support new beginnings to 
change, learn and grow?  The answer is simply, RESOLUTIONS ï bringing concerns of 
members across the province into policy and representing that collective voice at all levels 
of education.  Mark the date of the OFHSA Annual Meeting in your calendar, April 30, 
2017, and be part of advocacy in action! 
 
I am humbled in witnessing H&S membersô dedication to this organization, the 
commitment of OFHSA Directors to teamwork and messages from H&S Presidents across 
the province that lend voice to our belief in the continued work of the H&S movement to 
support the potential of our children in public education.  I am honoured to represent 
H&S members and ideals at consultations on Education Funding and Student 
Achievement.  
 
Best wishes on new opportunities in this New Year! 

 

hCI{! 

51 Stuart Street 

Hamilton ON L8L 1B5 
 

(905) 308-9563 

info@ofhsa.on.ca 

www.ofhsa.on.ca 

 

hããìÏÙ IĈĥėěΥ 

September - June 

Monday to Thursday 

9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 

9ĶÙÏĥġìİÙ {ÙÏėÙġÁėķΥ 

 Angela Murchie 
 

CƻǊ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭ ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ hCI{! 
.ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
Ǿƛǎƛǘ  ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ 

http://peihsf.ca/content/time-reflection-january-good-time-reaffirm-belief-potential-children
http://peihsf.ca/content/time-reflection-january-good-time-reaffirm-belief-potential-children
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IŜŀǘƘŜǊ 5ŀǊŎƘ ŘŜŬƴŜǎ 
.ŀōȅ .ƻƻƳŜǊǎ ŀǎ ōŜƛƴƎ 
рр-тл ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘΣ 
DŜƴŜǊŀǝƻƴ ·ŜǊǎ ŀǎ 
ōŜƛƴƎ от-рр ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘΣ 
ŀƴŘ aƛƭƭŜƴƴƛŀƭǎ ŀǎ ōŜƛƴƎ 
мс-ор ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘ  

Cƻƭƭƻǿ vCI{! ŀǘ 
ǿǿǿΦǉŪǎŀΦƻǊƎ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ 
ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ ƻƴ IƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ  
[ŀ .ŜƭƭŜ tǊƻǾƛƴŎŜ 

VOLUNTEERING MATTERS 

Submitted by Carol Meindl, Executive Director, Quebec Federation of Home and School 
Associations (QFHSA) 

As a longtime member of Home and School, I was happy to attend the Volunteering Matters 
conference on February 5th at the Historic Chateau Ramezay in Old Montreal. This conference was 
brought to us courtesy of the Quebec Anglophone Heritage Network (QAHN), through their 
Fostering Organizational Renewal through Enriching Volunteer Experience and 
Recognition (FOREVER) project. QFHSA subsidized the registration fee for members of 
Home and Schools and we were all very interested to hear any new advice that could be offered 
about recruiting and retaining volunteers.  

 

The first workshop was presented by Alison Stevens, Executive Director of the Volunteer Bureau 
of Montreal. Alison has had many years of experience training volunteer recruiters and began her 
workshop with having us consider why people volunteer their time and what we can do to keep 
them motivated. One has to start with the definition of a volunteer: Their involvement with an 
organization/cause is freely chosen, it is a rewarding experience for both parties and it is unpaid. 
Canada is one of the few countries that actually have a code for volunteering through Volunteer 
Canada (http://volunteer.ca/ccvi). Volunteering must never be considered just ñfree labourò, it 
must be considered something that helps build the capacity of an organization.  

 

A fascinating presentation was given by Heather Darch, Curator of the Missisquoi Historical 
Museum. She introduced the audience to some of the emerging trends in volunteering. There 
have been clear changes in motivation and commitment from volunteers over the years and it 
seems to be influenced by age. Heather divided volunteers into three main groups: the Baby 
Boomers, the Generation Xers and the Millennials. 

 

She explained that Baby Boomers grew up with structured organizations. They like serving on 
committees and accept starting at the bottom and working from the ground floor upwards. They 
have little trouble committing their time over long periods.  

 

In contrast, Generation Xers often come from a two-career family and do not like structure or 
long-term commitments. They like the idea of being involved in a specific project, getting in and 
out quickly, and being involved for shorter periods of time. Their availability is often geared 
toward their childrenôs needs and pleasures and consequently, are reluctant to give up weekends 
or evenings. These individuals would appreciate being given a project to work on, and once 
completed, receive an honest thank you with perhaps a reminder of something else that is coming 
up later they might also be interested in. 

 

The Millennials also have no interest in long-term commitments, but they definitely want to be 
involved and want to see tangible results from the time they do give. They are likely to do 
research beforehand which will influence their initial interest in an organization. They want the 
activities done in minutes, not months. The solution is micro-volunteering. This approach requires 
recruiters to be very clear about the tasks and activities they need help with and to tailor the 
requests to the volunteerôs interests and skills. Volunteer profiles can be a big help in knowing 
who has the skills and expertise you are looking for in any particular task or project. 

 

Home and Schools are in a unique position as their volunteer base is constantly renewed and 
stays in roughly the same age group while their children are in primary and/or secondary school. 

However, Home and Schools that have been around for a long time and have inherited old 
structures set up by Baby Boomers, can now be faced with the challenge of filling those 
committees and task forces with Generation Xers and, eventually, Millennials. Darch 
suggests adopting a system for ñadhocracyò ð a temporary project group or taskforce 
set up to accomplish a specific task. By breaking an event or project down into many 
small tasks and farming those tasks and responsibilities out to a larger pool of 
volunteers who are not daunted by a commitment of a few hours, here and there, the 
energy level of all your volunteers can stay high. 
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Iƻǿ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜũƻǊǘǎ 
ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ  
[Ŝǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ŀǘ 

ōǳƭƭŜǝƴϪƻŪǎŀΦŎŀ ŀƴŘ 
ȅƻǳǊ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ 
ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ 
ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΗ 
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MEMORIAL ELEMENTARY STANDS UP TO BULLYING 

Submitted by Bobbie Chaggar, President, Hamilton-Wentworth Council of Home and 
School Associations  

If you were visiting Memorial Elementary on November 25th, 2016, you might have noticed the 
whole school committing a fashion faux pas ð everyone was wearing the same shirt! And when 
we say ñeveryone,ò we mean everyone. All staff and students were wearing bright pink shirts 
that said ñBullying Stops Here. I Promise to Speak Up!ò 

The shirts were provided by Memorialôs Home and School Association, who were able to make 
such a large purchase thanks to the proceeds of various fundraising initiatives. 

In speaking to a local newspaper, 
association president Bobbie Chaggar 
said, ñThe T-shirts show unity, that 
we're all one. We usually do 
something for anti-bullying in 
November and March. We expect to 
hold a few more pink T-shirt days 
throughout the school year, showing 
the importance of learning, teaching 
and playing in an inclusive, respectful 
and nurturing environment."  

!ƴƎŜƭŀΩǎ ƎƻƴŜ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǘƻ 
9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΦ  
Iƻǿ Ƙŀǎ IƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ȅƻǳ ƎǊƻǿΚ 
[Ŝǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ŀǘ 
ōǳƭƭŜǝƴϪƻŪǎŀΦŎŀ 

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY PROFILE 

It all started in 2004 when she volunteered in Adelaide Hoodless 
Elementary Schoolôs snack program when her daughter was in senior 
kindergarten. She enjoyed the community spirit that H&S fostered 
within the area. Throughout the years she has held several positions 
in the Adelaide Hoodless Association: Fundraising Chair, Vice-
President, President and Past-President. Last year, she was very 
grateful when Adelaide Hoodless H&S executive presented her with a 
Life Membership.  

During her years volunteering, she had joined the Hamilton-
Wentworth Council of Home & School Associations and later became 
President in 2012. HWDSB presented her with the Profiling Volunteer 
Excellence award in 2010 for her work within Home & School and for 
a specific event she planned, "Dinner Around the World."  

Angela received the Ada Courtice Certificate of Leadership and 
Learning last year at Conference in Brantford.  

She has worked on several OFHSA Workgroups: Leadership, 
Conference, and Strategic Planning to help promote and support our 
Federation.  

She hopes to continue volunteering within our organization for years 
to come.  

Angela Murchie, 
Wife, Mother of 2, 
Aunt and avid 
volunteer  



 

¢ƘŜ ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ǘƻ ŀǇǇƭȅ ƛǎ 
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ фǘƘ 
ōȅ ƳƛŘƴƛƎƘǘ 
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RESOLUTIONS AND THE SOLUTIONS AND THE ANNUAL MEETING 

Submitted by the Policy Workgroup 

WHAT IS A RESOLUTION? 

Resolution (n): The power to make choices and set goals and act upon them firmly in 
spite of opposition or difficulty. 

 

WHAT DO I DO? 

Read the resource ñEverything You Wanted to Know About Preparing a Resolution.ò  

 

ASK YOURSELF THE FOLLOWING QUESTIONS: 

¶ Do I have an issue or concern in my school community that needs attention? 

¶ Does OFHSA have a policy that speaks to my issue or concern? 

¶ If OFHSA has an existing policy, does it address current concerns? 

¶ If OFHSA has no existing policy, do I want to bring attention to the issue? 

Want to take action? Then you are on the way to initiating a resolution! Send a Letter 
of Intention and any questions to policy@ofhsa.ca 
 

OFHSA BYLAWS/POLICIES 

Members, remember we all have a voice! OFHSA needs your voice to create policies 
and amend bylaws! Letting us know your thoughts allows OFHSA to consider the ñwhyò 
of a policy or bylaw. Either a current policy serves or a policy is outdated and in need of 
change.   

 

SEE NEEDED CHANGES? LET POLICY KNOW ASAP! 
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MINISTERõS STUDENT ADVISORY COUNCIL 

Applications for the 2017-2018 Ministerôs Student Advisory Council are now 
open! 

The Minister's 
Student Advisory 
Council is a group of 
approximately 
60 students from all 
parts of the publicly-
funded education 
system and regions 
of the province. 

These students share 
their ideas and 
provide advice to the 
minister on a variety 
of topics regarding Ontario's publicly-funded education system. MSAC is a place where students 
have a voice and where they will be heard. 

If you are an Ontario student in grades 7 to 12 at a publicly-funded school, you are eligible to be 
part of the council. Everyone is welcome and no special qualifications are required. The Minister is 
interested in hearing your ideas.  

The council celebrates student diversity. Successful applicants combine lived experience with a 

perspective that they are genuinely interested in representing. They demonstrate passion for 
issues affecting youth and a desire to make a difference. 

For more information visit: http://bit.ly/MSACapp 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǇƻƭƛŎȅϪƻŪǎŀΦŎŀ 
ǘƻ ƻōǘŀƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ 
ά9ǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ¸ƻǳ ²ŀƴǘŜŘ 
ǘƻ Yƴƻǿ !ōƻǳǘ 

tǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ŀ wŜǎƻƭǳǝƻƴΦέ 

http://peihsf.ca/content/time-reflection-january-good-time-reaffirm-belief-potential-children
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/ƻƴǘŜǎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾŜŀǿŀȅǎ 
Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀ ǇƻǿŜǊŦǳƭ ǘƻƻƭ ƛƴ 
ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎƛƴƎ ǊŜŀŘŜǊ 

ŜƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΦ ¢Ǌȅ ǘƘŜƳ 
ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴǎΗ 
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WRITING A GREAT NEWSLETTER 

Submitted by Anna Davey, OFHSA Bulletin Editor 
 
Many Home and School Associations choose to publish a regular newsletter. This is 
generally done with the intention of keeping the school community informed of Home and 
School activities. It can be difficult, though, to determine the elements that make a truly 
great newsletter. 

It is first necessary to think about your newsletter's PURPOSE and AUDIENCE. This often 
seems easy to determine --- your purpose is to spread Home and School-related 
information, and your audience is your school community. Further examination, though, can 
help you focus your newsletter to more effectively communicate with your audience. 

Your newsletter's purpose will often be to deliver three kinds of information: MOTIVATION, 
LOGISTICS, and ACHIEVEMENT. 

¶ Motivational information is anything written to excite the school community about 

upcoming fundraisers, special events, or other Home and School initiatives 

¶ Logistical information is anything that tells parents when, where, why, and how they 

can participate in the motivational information 

¶ Achievement information is anything that celebrates the successes of Home and 

School initiatives or winners of any contests run by Home and School 

Your audience will almost always be your school community, but who is in your school 
community? Knowing the demographics of your audience will help you speak to them in a 
way that feels personal and helps them feel connected. By answering these questions, you 
will give yourself the information necessary to produce an inclusive, sensitive newsletter: 

¶ What cultures are represented at your school? 

¶ Which religions? 

¶ Which ethnic backgrounds? 

¶ Which educational backgrounds? 

¶ Which income brackets? 

After you've determined your PURPOSE and AUDIENCE, it's time to address TEMPLATES and 
DISTRIBUTION. 

A good template will give you the foundation necessary to produce a consistent, attractive, 
easy-to-read document. There are many elements necessary to producing a good template, 
and the easiest starting point is to search your publishing software for preloaded newsletter 
templates, or search the internet. There are many high quality, free newsletter templates 
available online. 

You next need to consider the distribution channels available for your newsletter. People are 
exposed to so much information every day that the best way to ensure your message is 
heard is to communicate it seven times, in seven ways. For your newsletter this should 
mean looking beyond the traditional paper copy in the backpack. Other distribution channels 
could include: 

¶ Your association's Facebook page or group 

¶ Your association's website 

¶ Your association's Twitter account 

¶ Posted on a school bulletin board in the hallway 

¶ Posted to your school's website 

¶ Sent in a group e-mail to your association's mailing list 

¶ Posted to your association's Instagram 

Finally, let's not forget the most important resource available to any Home and School 
newsletter, the PEOPLE. Your members are your best source for writing, editing, and 
distributing your newsletter. Regularly solicit contributions from your members, and 
remember to sincerely thank each member for their contributions. 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ŀǾƻƛŘ 
ŎƭŜǾŜǊ ǿǊƛǝƴƎΦ /ƭŜŀǊΣ 
Ŝŀǎƛƭȅ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘƻƻŘ 
ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊ ǊŜŀŘŜǊ 
ŜƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀƴ 
ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ǇǊƻǎŜΦ 



 

What has your 
association done to 
help promote a 
respectful, inclusive 
school environment? 
Let us know at 

bulletin@ofhsa.ca 
and you could be 
featured in our next 

issue! 
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AT THE FEDERATION 

¶ At the January 2017 OFHSA Board 
meeting, Workgroup Leaders and 
Executive will spend time aligning 
workgroup objectives with 
Federation strategic goals that place 
our organization as the provincial 
resource centre for parent education 
and leadership.  

¶ Directors will finalize conference 
workshop participation, brainstorm 
Town Hall ideas and discuss Annual 
Meeting details. 

¶ Lead by parents, OFHSA continues to listen and respond to challenges, success and 
the advocacy work undertaken in our 100 year history. 
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ANNUAL MEETING PLANNING 

OFHSAôs 2017 Annual Meeting will be held on April 30th, 2017, at the end of our 2017 
Conference. Each associationôs president or elected alternate shall be considered a 
voting delegate, and will represent the first 25 members of their association. Additional 
voting delegates may be elected by each association based on membership numbers. 
Please keep your eyes peeled for your January mailing, as it will contain further 
information. If you have any questions about your voting eligibility please contact the 
office. at info@ofhsa.on.ca or (905)308-9563. 

NOMINATIONS OPEN FOR PREMIERõS AWARD 

Are you proud of your school for promoting a safe and accepting culture?  Has your 
school implemented strong anti-bullying programs, or created solid policies to 
promote respectful relationships? Is your school building up the self-image of its 
student body? 

If so, you may be eligible to win the Premierôs Award for Accepting Schools. This 
award honours schools that have committed to innovative and exceptional work in 
creating safe, accepting, and inclusive school environments. 

The award nomination deadline is February 17, 2017 at 5:00 p.m. EST. The 
nomination form can be found at http://bit.ly/PremiersAward 

Donôt hesitate to 
reach out to the 
Federation at  

info@ofhsa.on.ca 
or  

(905) 308-9563 

Members of Strathcona Home & School  Association 

http://peihsf.ca/content/time-reflection-january-good-time-reaffirm-belief-potential-children
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Ada Mary Brown Courtice 
was a strong woman who 
worked hard for the 

causes she believed in ð  
even when the odds were 

against her.  

 

 
While OFHSA no longer 
observes Founders Day, 
we do continue to 
honour Ada Courtice. 

Upon completion of the 
Volunteer Skills Portfolio, 

Home & School 
members are awarded 
the Ada Courtice 

Certificate of Leadership 
and Learning. 
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IN CELEBRATION OF OUR FOUNDER 

Excerpts taken from OFHSA: Its Origins and Purpose, The History of Home and School 
and other documents 

When newcomers first see the Home & School crest they 
invariably ask - "1916 - what does that signify?"  It 
means the modest beginning of a now mighty 
organization that reaches from shore to shore of our 
great country. In 1916, a woman in Toronto became 
filled with a zeal for broader horizons in education for 
children and parents alike, to the extent that she set 
about the founding of the Home and School movement 
that was to have such far-reaching effects. This woman 
was Mrs. Ada Courtice.  

Ada Mary Brown Courtice is regarded as the founder of the Home and School movement 
in Ontario.  Ada Courtice clearly understood that home and school were the two major 
influences on the development of children.  The widow of a Methodist minister, she had 
strong moral and religious tendencies; as a teacher, she pressed for wider spheres in 
education; and as a parent, endowed with musical ability, she sought the understanding 
of other parents in practical and cultural subjects to be taught. 

The kindergarten movement, which developed in the early 1900's, led to the formation 
of mother's clubs in several Ontario cities to foster cooperation between the formal and 
the informal phases of a young child's life. Ada Courtice expanded on this idea, taking it 
beyond the kindergarten level.  Other schools in Toronto that had set up similar Home 
and School clubs met and adopted a motion to create the Toronto Home and School 
Council.  Ada Courtice served as the H&S Council's first president from 1916 until 1920. 

Meeting at a luncheon in the Selby House, delegates representing all Mothers' Clubs, 
Parent-Teacher Associations, and Home and School Clubs or Associations that were 
known to be in existence in Ontario, joined to form the first Provincial Federation in 
Canada.  

For many years Ada Courtice was honoured each February on Founder's Day.  While 
OFHSA no longer celebrates Founder's Day, the funds received for Life Memberships are 
put into the Home and School Educational Awards (Citizenship Awards) fund to promote 
the ongoing advancement of young men and women. 

Suggested activities for Founders Day included: 

¶ Quiz for Founders Day 

¶ Candle Lighting Ceremony - a birthday cake 

makes a suitable recognition 

¶ A Past-President, a Federation or Council 

officer might give a brief outline of our 
Founder's aims 

¶ The play The Nine Goals - price 5 cents, is 

recommended also as a form of observance 

¶ As suggested by the Courtice Memorial Library 
Committee, Library Night might be combined 
successfully with Founders Day program. 

 

Ada and Andrew Courtice had two children. Their daughter, Adabel, married K. W. Colin 
Campbell and served as president of OFHSA from 1945-1947.  Their son, Andrew Roy, 
was a lawyer.   



 

Page 8 

YÙÙĔìĂä LĂ ¢ĈĥÏé 

9-Ƴŀƛƭ 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇϪƻŪǎŀΦŎŀ  
ŀƴŘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀŘŘŜŘ 

 ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ 

hCI{!Υ  ±ƛǊǘǳŀƭƭȅ ¸ƻǳǊǎ 

Get the electronic newsletter of 

OFHSA, delivered to your inbox so 

you can read it at your leisure (in 

your pyjamas!).  Are you a 

subscriber?  If not, simply send an 

e-mail to info@ofhsa.on.ca with  

ΨSign me upΩ in the subject line. 

hCI{! .ǳƭƭŜǝƴ 

Published 3 times a year, itΩs filled 

with information you should be 

aware of.  A great way for 

associations to share their 

successes and milestones.  If you 

have a story that might interest 

other members, please send it to 

bulletin@ofhsa.ca. 

DISCLAIMER 

The Ontario Federation 
of Home and School 
Associations, Inc. 
accepts paid 
advertisements for 
inclusion in the OFHSA 
Bulletin.  Accepting 
advertisements from 
corporations does not 
indicate OFHSAós 
endorsement of a 
corporationôs products or 
services.  Those 
interested in advertising 
in the OFHSA Bulletin 
should contact the office 
to learn about space and 
rates. 

Submitted articles are 
the opinions of the 
writers and not 
necessarily those of the 
Ontario Federation of 
Home and School 
Associations, Inc. or its 
members. 

9-ƳŀƛƭΥ  ƛƴŦƻϪƻŪǎŀΦƻƴΦŎŀ 

If you are looking for specific 

information and canΩt find it on 

the website,  send an e-mail to 

OFHSA for help.  Consider being  

added to the e-mail lists of your 

H&S Association or H&S Council.  

They can provide you with local 

information. 

IN THE NEWS 

¶ The All Families Are Equal Act was passed by the Ontario Legislature, ensuring legal 
recognition of all parents in Ontario, regardless of orientation or how their children 
were conceived 

¶ 2017 marks the 150th anniversary of Ontario and Canada 

¶ Starting January 1st, food service providers with more than 20 locations in the 
province of Ontario are now required to provide calorie counts for each food and 
beverage item on their menus. Food service providers are also required to post an 
educational statement for consumers about daily caloric needs 

¶ The province of Ontario has committed to providing 100,000 more child care spaces 
in the next five years, including 3,400 new child care spaces in schools in the next 
year 

¶ A new student assistance calculator has been launched at to help students and 
their families determine if they are available for free tuition, grants, and other 
financial supports from the province. It is available at http://www.ontario.ca/osap 

ϪhCI{!мфмс 

CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκhCI{!мфмс 

CONTEST 

E-mail us at bulletin@ofhsa.ca and tell us the name of OFHSAôs new executive 
secretary, and you could have a chance to win a gift card for a complimentary lunch 
(value of $20).  

Contest closes March 
31, 2017. 


